## <u>Minutes of the Public Open Forum Held at the Trowell Parish Hall on</u> <u>Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> October 2015, at 7.15pm.</u>

Present - Cllrs. Mrs. L. Harley (Chairman), R. McGann, Mrs. C. McGann, Mrs. J. Bryant, G. Lockwood, P. Singer, Mrs. M. Birkitt, Mrs. H. Cumberpatch, Mrs. P. Cardwell, Mrs. S. Williams, Mrs. L. Ball (Borough), Mr. D. Lawson (BBC) & B. Ward (Parishioner).

Clerk - Mrs. A. K. Mitchell

LH opened the meeting & thanked everyone present for their attendance.

BW asked if it was correct that the opencast site has been granted access through the Trowell M1 Services. He was advised that this has been applied for but no confirmation has been received to date that it has been granted.

BW advised of accidents that have occurred recently at Church Corner, stating that the new crash barrier is shorter than the original which is contributing to the problem. It was agreed that the Clerk should contact NCC on this issue.

BW commented that the standard of driving on Ilkeston Road is amazing & potentially dangerous. BW was advised of NCC's response to the Parish Council's previous report on this issue.

BW advised that vehicles are parking on Ilkeston Road overnight which is forcing drivers to use the hatched area of the carriageway. It was agreed that the Clerk should report this to NCC.

BW reported that there had been 2 accidents in the last 10 days on Ilkeston Road.

PC joined the meeting at this point.

BW advised that the interactive speed sign on Ilkeston Road is not currently working. It was agreed that the Clerk should report this to NCC.

BW reported that the recently reinstated No Overtaking sign & the speed camera sign are being obscured by overhanging trees. It was agreed that the Clerk should report these matters to NCC.

As there were no further questions forthcoming LH closed the Open Forum at 19.30pm

Signed	Chairman
Date	